
Friday 24th June - Year 6 to Rye Meads Nature Reserve. 

Year 3 Ancient Greek Day. 

Treetops Sports Day (EKG, KG and Nursery). 2pm start. 

Year 4 LAMDA exams. 

Monday 27th June - Speech and Drama Assembly week 

(parents welcome).  

6LT to Hertford Theatre at 9.30am. 

Tuesday 28th June - 6F to Hertford Theatre at 9.30am. 

Evening Music Concert for invited performers. 7.00pm start. 

Wednesday 29th June - Year 5 to Kentwell. 

Moving to Reception Meeting. 6.45pm for a 7.15pm start in 

New Hall. 

Thursday 30th June - Moving Up Lesson at 8.50am. 

Languages Tuck Shop (PM). 

Year 6 Play. 7.00pm start. 

Friday 1st July - Year 6 to Tesco Food Development        

Experience Day. 

Nursery to Shepreth Wildlife Park. 

Year 6 Play. 7.00pm start. 
 

Sports Fixtures 

Wednesday 15th June - U11A & B Cricket and Rounders v 

St Edmund’s Prep (away). 3.45pm start. 

Tuesday 21st June - U9 Rounders v St Joseph’s in the Park 

(away).  

U9 Cricket Tournament at Downsend School. 

Thursday 23rd June - U9 Cricket v St Edmund’s Prep 

(home). 4.00pm start. 

U9 Rounders v St Edmund’s Prep (away). 4.15pm start. 

Thursday 30th June - U8A & B Rounders v Westbrook 

Hay (away). 2.30pm start. 
 

Breakfast Concert Arrangements 
Monday 20th June - Clarinet and Saxophone in Old Hall at 

8.50am. 

Tuesday 21st June - Guitar in Old Hall at 8.50am. 

Flute in the Music Studio at 8.50am. 

Wednesday 22nd June - Brass in Old Hall at 8.50am.  

Drums in the Music Studio at 8.50am. 

Thursday 23rd June - Mrs Burgess’ Piano Pupils in Old 

Hall at 8.50am. 

Violin in the Music Studio at 8.50am. 

Friday 24th June - Mrs Robinson’s Piano Pupils in Old Hall 

at 8.50am. 

Voice in the Music Studio at 3pm. 
 

Aquathlon 
A gorgeous sunny day in Caterham saw 7 Year 6 pupils   

compete in the fifth Annual School Aquathlon competition. 

A wonderful effort from all 7 pupils who swam                

magnificently and ran majestically in the grounds of Cater-

ham School. Here they are with their medals after finishing 

the race. Well done to Ella M, Grace S, Maggie B, Iona L, 

Tom A, Liam J and Jack C. 

Friday 10th June 2016 

I am writing in anticipation of today’s Lower and Upper 

School Sports Day. Always a great event and thankfully 

great weather again! Our final half term is fully underway 

with a variety of events and activities occurring. The Year 1 

pupils visited Woburn and had a wonderful time learning 

about the variety of wildlife both in the UK and further 

afield. Our ballet dancers performed beautifully on 

Wednesday and their hard work and dedication certainly 

paid off. Thank you to Mrs McMeechan and her team. Our 

Aquathlon pupils did Duncombe proud. Please do read the 

report in the newsletter. Congratulations to all involved and 

to Miss Varney and team for their hard work. 

These events, and many others, led me to reflect on the    

excellent provision for pupils across the curriculum which 

is so very encouraging. With events like the Year 6        

enrichment programme; the Forest School lessons for 

Treetops pupils and wider use of the Dell for teaching and 

learning, our busy sporting schedules, art, music and      

creative events like the Haileybury Creative Arts          

Competition to name but a few, is testament to the pupils’ 

willingness to get fully involved. It’s also testament to your   

support for the numerous events and to the staff             

commitment to really ensure wonderful provision for the 

whole child. So well done all! Keep it up as we continue to 

have numerous events over the coming weeks of term. 

Thanks in advance also for helping to ease the congestion 

on Warren Park Road whilst the gas works continue. They 

are likely to be for the remainder of the school term, so 

please do take every opportunity to park a little further 

afield and walk in. This is of enormous help both to the 

smooth running of the school, and our local residents. As I 

know you will agree, it is critical that we all represent   

Duncombe in its very best light and your help is greatly 

appreciated. So here’s to a wonderful Sports Day and the 

many exciting and engaging events ahead! Mr Phelan 

 

Diary Dates 

Monday 13th June - Year 6 Cycle Proficiency Week. 

Monday 13th June - Year 3 LAMDA exams. 

Wednesday 15th June - Kindergarten Dads to Play in 

Treetops (8.30am). 

Year 4 to York. 

Thursday 16th June - EKG Dads to Play in Treetops 

(8.30am). 

Year 3 to Tolmers Camp. 

Years 5 & 6 LAMDA exams. 

Friday 17th June - Nursery Dads to Play in Treetops 

(8.30am). 

Year 1 Parent to Lunch. 1T = 12.30pm and 1D = 12.40pm 

Year 2 Sleepover. 
 

Looking Forward 

Monday 20th June - Breakfast Music Concerts all week. 

Toddler Group Teddy Bears’ Picnic. 

Wednesday 22nd June - Moving to KG meeting 3pm in 

Treetops. 

Moving to Nursery meeting. 6.45pm for 7.15pm start in 

New Hall. 

 

 



Congratulations 
To a group of Duncombe Mums (see photo below) who 

completed the Race For Life 5k run in Welwyn last     

Sunday. The team raised an amazing  £2,000 (and     

counting!) for this worthy cause.  Well done to them all! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Charlotte W (Nursery Birch) who 

reached her class goal this week. Well done Charlotte. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform  

With end of term fast approaching we wanted to remind 

you that all uniform lists are on our website. In particular 

this is relevant for boys moving to Y1 (non-elastic tie), 

PE kit for Year 3 upwards and the school uniform       

requirements for pupils moving to Upper School (Y4). 

Uniform information for pupils moving to Nursery and 

Reception is on the website but will also be                 

communicated at the parents’ evenings in June. Please 

contact the School Office if you have any uniform       

queries. 

 

Woburn Charity 
Following your amazing response to our silver coin         

collection we are challenging you to guess how much we 

raised from this. Entry is 50p and is open to all parents and 

pupils. 

 

Please put your money and guess in an envelope with your 

name and form clearly visible and hand it in to your child's 

form teacher. There will be a silver prize for the closest 

guess which will be announced later this term. 

 

Our next event is the Languages Tuck Shop and Bring & 

Buy Sale on Thursday 30th June. We are asking you to 

bring in nut free cakes, sweets, biscuits etc to sell and any 

old toys, books, DVDs or games to sell. Reception and 

Lower School children may bring in up to £2 and Upper 

School children up to £3 to spend.  

The Woburn Charity Team. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Normandy 
They say the early bird catches the worm and that was     

definitely true of the 36 Year 6 children and staff that left 

Duncombe at 4am on May 23rd on their way to Normandy. 

We packed a lot into 4 days, visiting the boulangerie to 

make croissants, cafes to buy drinks and postcards and then 

the market in Evron, Hertford's twin town, to buy lunch. All 

those years of learning French came in useful as we grew in 

confidence . With visits to Mont St Michel and the D Day 

beaches we reinforced our History and Geography learning. 

Arriving back at school at midnight on Friday evening     

exhausted we were all glad it was half term so that we had 

time to recover!  Mrs Cheal. 

 

Lost 
Named grey jumper belonging to Ollie Bensley. 

Named sun cap belonging to Maddie Beard. 
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Warren Restaurant Menu for the week commencing 17th June 


